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Village of Westville Regular Meeting
February 16, 2022
7:00pm
Mayor Weese called the meeting to order at 7:00pm at Village Hall, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Present at Roll Call: Trustees Sandlin, Hughes, Delhaye, Ellis, McFadden and Gallion, as well as Village Clerk Slavik, Village Treasurer Larson and Attorney Barney. 
AGENDA 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to move #13A up to before public comments and approve the amended agenda and place on file. Motion by McFadden; second by Hughes. Motion carried. 
Keith Moran of Moran Economic Development presented a Blight Analysis and a Business District description and plan, and the board was provided a business district map for Westville. He also outlined the steps that need taken to put it in place and how the revenue can be used.

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Attorney Barney explained how “public comments” is handled. People must stand and state their name, and each has 5 minutes to comment. He said public comments is not interaction but is a time for residents to make statements on concerns for board to take under consideration. He also explained the gas issue with the high bill in 2021 and our contract to address misunderstandings. Westville has been with Missouri Gas for over 30 years and the contract automatically renews for 5 years. We cannot negotiate prices as they’re determined by the market. BEFORE we bought surplus (prepaid) natural gas, but now Federal and Illinois guidelines don’t allow stockpiling. Barney said we are part of a gas “community” and have not had issues for years. With the Texas/PanAM freezing, the prices rose. We base ours on the national price. We had a huge price increase; we weren’t given notice to let people know to turn thermostats down. Ameren had an increase – while their rates went up, ours have gone down. The notice There was a notice of what COULD HAPPEN, but then it didn’t go up. The Village took precaution in case it did increase, and the word last week was that there was no increase. We are still in contract for another 1-1/2 years – Missouri Gas is taking it under advisement to let us out early. Rates have not increased for 30+ years even when other companies had raises already. We have an attorney representing us on the price gouging who specializes in this type of law, plus legislators are involved; these cases can take years to resolve. Barney is not involved in that lawsuit. The attorney who is involved is trying to get us out of our contract. 

Dana Howe wondered why we didn’t post on FB that prices didn’t go up. Weese said we get emails from that company and last time didn’t know. They negotiate on the market (which fluctuates). We used to get 6-7% for gas storage and now it is 1%, which does us no good. We are paying our bill every month, too. Ours is $1.07 w/tax, Ameren is $1.42, and propane is up to $2.81. Ours is still cheapest and we are hoping it stays that way. Weese said what has happened is that Missouri Gas got bigger, but only on the electric side. The gas side only has 2 villages from Illinois in the community and the rest are in Missouri. They are in court in Missouri now for price gouging. We have another company lined up to go with if we get out of our Missouri contract; we had to find one to take us and it had to be a good company. Weese said people suggest selling the gas company. Oakwood sold their utility and are now paying 4 times what they paid before. We did give our customers a year to pay these higher bills; some get paid with CAP. Dana suggested we include CAP guidelines with the letter if we need to do this again. Michelle said CAP doesn’t give a lot of info over the phone; she said people can call the office to get the income guidelines. Weese said we can work a payment plan with people, as well. We are in contact with the attorney at least monthly. Weese said we’ll call to see where we’re at because we weren’t on the list recently. 
A resident asked if 225 Victor sold. Shingles blow on her property. 

Andy Dugas, Westville Lions said they have someone “big” committed to performing for Labor Day. He asks the Village to consider donating or doing a sponsorship and is looking for $15,000.00. The funds will also help with 2023 and 2024. If we do the Business District, all those people who will come in will purchase locally and it goes back into the community. 

Michelle Burks said Missouri Gas Commission’s phone number is on everyone’s statement and she suggests customers call them and ask them to let us out of our contract, penalty-free. She said it is important that they hear from the customers, too. Missouri Gas wants us to pay $500,000.00 and surrender any potential settlement awards. There are 13 towns with us in this lawsuit. 

Hughes is concerned after being approached by people THINKING their bill might go up. She hopes people will be calm, call the office, get the facts. 

MINUTES 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from 01-19-2022 and place on file. Motion by Gallion; second by McFadden. No further discussion. Motion carried. 
CLAIMS 
Weese entertained a motion to approve the amended Claims and place the report on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Delhaye. Motion carried. 
CLERK REPORT 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Clerk Report, turn the money over to the Treasurer and place the report on file. Motion by Delhaye; second by Sandlin. Motion carried. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Treasurer Larson highlighted said we need to look at next fiscal year budget. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Treasurers Report as presented and place on file. Motion by Gallion; second by Hughes. No further discussion. Motion carried. 
COMMUNICATIONS  
Mayor Weese said Santa Anonymous thanked us for the Christmas gift. 
POLICE REPORT 
Chairman Ellis highlighted Chief Booe’s report. Ellis wants a Police Committee Meeting set for next Wednesday at 6pm to discuss the police budget. Cameras installed and the interview room is up and running. Body cameras are slated to be installed the end of March. Booe’s report is for January 14, 2022, through February 10, 2022. There were 16 reports and 136 calls for the reporting period. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the Police Report and place on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Gallion. No further discussion. Motion carried. 
PUBLIC WORKS 
Bldgs./Grounds & Comm. Beautification Chairwoman Hughes said that nothing is being done on the S. State St. property (Falconio’s old property). McFadden said the building is standing open and the front window is broken at 133 N. State.

Park Chairman Gallion said that the overhead project at the concession stand is done and just needs painted in the spring. He said they are still looking though playground equipment for the grant and working with Justin Varvel on that. 

Gas and Water Chairman Delhaye said the guys fixed a water main during the same time they were plowing snow. Gas & Water Clerk Michelle had a meeting w/Badger, and they are still working on getting through the issues with meters and hope to have progress in the next 30 days. Delhaye highlighted other items on the report. Mayor Weese said the guys plowed a lot of snow in the streets and alleys, even being down to 3 guys, and down to 2 when one was sick; and we had an audit half of one day. He said Chad Quick resigned to go to another job.

Sidewalk Chairman Sandlin said there is a sunken sidewalk on Park St. that they’ll look at.
Mayor Weese said the truck is loaded with salt and ready to go. 
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT BY MICHAEL BENNETT January 14, 2022-February 10, 2022
In the Water Department they changed meters, worked on repairs, took routine water samples, changed daily totalizer chart, calculated daily usage, took chlorine residuals, swept and mopped water plant, replaced two water meter pit broken lids; had a water break on a 4” main on Connecticut, had a meeting with Badger Meter Company and will have a water seminar in Effingham with IRWA. In the Gas Department they changed meters, worked on repairs, changed daily high/low charts, checked odorizer daily, patrolled gas system, took odorant readings, had a GUA audit, calculated odorant usage, had the odorizer filled with BP Mercaptan, mailed the odorometer for calibration, installed a gas service at 16566 E 1200 N Rd., had a quarterly meeting with MPUA and would like to remind customers to replace CO detector batteries and install detectors if they don’t have one. In Village Business they plowed now on Village streets/alleys/sidewalks/around Village Hall and police station, had the 550 dump truck taken to Rahn Equipment to replace the gearbox on the salt spreader and put shoes on the plow (had to take back to have spreader motor replaced), took 3500 dump truck to Burks Automotive for electric problems, put gravel by the drain at the corner of Jules/West St, repair at Gillespie Lane, tuned up tractors and mowers and filled acetylene and oxygen tanks.
J.U.L.I.E. calls 11, Public Works Work Orders 13, Water Work Orders 29, Odor Calls 1, Gas Work Orders 14, CO Calls 3, Gas & Water Work Orders 8.
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the Public Works Report and place on file. Motion by Ellis; second by McFadden. No further discussion. Motion carried. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adopt Ord. #22-1499 with sets a public hearing for establishment of a Business District in Westville for March 16, 2022 at 6:30pm. Motion by Ellis; second by Delhaye. Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS  
No Parking Signs are needed on Iowa and at Hickman. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to have those signs erected. Motion by Gallion; second by Sandlin. Motion carried.

Michelle said business utility deposits are held until the business closes; residents get it back in two years and renters get it back after moving out and pay bill. Ord. #22-1498 amends Chapter 318-9 A (1) which is Utility Deposits for Businesses and sets the fee at $500.00 for a deposit on gas service and $500.00 for a deposit on water service. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adopt the ordinance. Motion by Sandlin; second by Delhaye, Ellis votes “NO,” McFadden, Gallion and Hughes vote “Yes”.  No further discussion. Motion carried.

Home Rule Consideration: Weese said we tried this two years ago. Tilton has it. Georgetown tried and didn’t get it. If we are interested, he can have Mayor Dave Phillips come down and tell us about it. You can raise your gasoline tax to raise revenue. McFadden said the last time people didn’t understand. Flyers were mailed from a Springfield real estate broker about how home rule would allow the Village to raise property taxes, but Westville does not levy real estate taxes. Weese said he will have Dave come down; this would go on a ballot. Barney said the major benefit would be the 5¢/gallon that Tilton and Danville have under their home rule, and it would be the same here. Even though our gas is the same price, the Village does not get that 5¢/gallon. So, in Westville, the gas stations get the extra 5¢ they charge. It doesn’t cost the stations more if we adopted home rule, because stations will keep their prices the same either way. Barney said that home rule gives us authority to do things we can’t otherwise do. There are requirements that are different under home rule. Hughes thinks we should meet at St. Mary’s so there is room for people. 
Barney is working on the language for the inter-governmental. He said Belgium can’t spend it because they don’t have infrastructure or broadband to spend it in, and if they didn’t put it towards the Shaw St. water line, they would lose it. Weese said Belgium indicated they MIGHT put another $20,000.00 with it. 

Chad Quick left for a new job and Weese said he has 3 resumes so far and will take resume for about a week. Hopefully, high school or college kids will help during the summer. 

Weese will talk to Bandon Bott, but they wanted a Class A Liquor License for the old C&D, which was purchased for taxes. They want to remodel and have just a small bar. They want to tear off the back for parking. Varvel said that won’t solve the issues there on weekends – there is a lot of gang activity. He said they need to have a meeting and plan regarding the parking down there. 

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to hire a part-time Gas & Water Office Clerk to assist Michelle and Sarah. There used to be a part-time person in that office. Motion by Sandlin; second by Hughes. Motion carried.
Michelle Stark asked for a Class A Liquor License to be added so that she can know whether to move forward on purchasing a property in Westville for a new business. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve adding a Class A. Motion by Sandlin; second by Hughes. Delhaye votes “Yes,” Ellis abstains, McFadden and Gallion vote “Yes”. Motion carried.
The Phillips 66 Station previously was approved to have a Class A license, upgrading from a Class B. Another Class A needed added to the ordinance as a formality and Mayor Weese entertained a motion to add another Class A. Motion by Sandlin; second by McFadden. Gallion, Hughes and Delhaye vote “YES.” Ellis abstained. Motion carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adjourn at 8:18p.m. Motion by Sandlin; second by McFadden. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. 
